Jefferson Conservation Commission
Minutes
21 May 2024

1. The Meeting was Called to Order at 7 p.m. with a quorum of Nancy Decourcey, Charles
Muller, and David Govatski. Jamie Savage was excused. We met in the room off of the
gym because the JFD was holding a CPR class and needed the meeting room.

2. Approved the March Minutes.

3. We met with Mark Gross, who lives on the Israel River Road and was the subject of an
anonymous wetland violation complaint sent to the DES. David Govatski inspected the
alleged site along the Israel River the previous week and found no evidence of a wetland
or Shoreland Protection Act violation. David promptly contacted the DES with his
findings.

4. Charles updated us on the annual conservation easement inspection and report that will
be sent to the LCIP office.

5. The municipal solar project has an approved bidder, and the select board has signed the
contract. Work is expected to begin this summer. Once the system is fully operational,
the JCC would like to hold an open house to showcase it to residents.

6. We reviewed a letter of support from the JCC for a proposed wildlife crossing project at
Bowman Divide in Randolph.

7. With no other new business, the meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm.

8. The next meeting will be Tuesday, 18 June 2024, if a quorum can be reached. The
Chairman will be away on this date.

David Govatski prepared these minutes on 24 May 2024
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